KANSAS LONGARM QUILTERS
Member Meeting

February 18, 2017

Shirley Prouse, President opened the meeting at 10:00 AM at A-1 Sewing Center. She spoke on membership. Our yearly
dues are due today. The amount received for membership dues was $760.00. Since minutes are posted on the website
they were not read aloud.

Donna Barrager, Treasurer reported that our bank balance is now $3,830.73.

Shirley Prouse, President announced the silent auction of the Ott lights, fabric steamer and pattern note book being held
this meeting.

Jolene Guderjahn, Webmaster said she has worked on the web site. It should all be accessible including minutes. She
has contacted places for advertising. The photo release form for 2017 is on our new membership form.

Peggy Avilez, Membership reported that Anita Brozik is going to be Vice President for 2017. We need to give her our e-
mail address so she can get announcements on myklgwichita@g-mail.com. They will work on programs at the next
board meeting. There were twenty nine present today.

Carolyn Holm, Hospitality needs a Co-Chair.

Helen Watson was absent so Jan Hastings, Member at Large hosted the door prize table. The amount received was
$36.00. Angie Wormhoudt volunteered to be a Co-Chair for Member at Large.

Trish Lehman thanked all for working on the Victory in the Valley cancer support quilts. If you take one home to work on
you can bring it back when you can. She would like it back at the next meeting which would be 2 months. They are
always open to accept quilt tops. All sizes are acceptable.

New Business:

Earl Barrager made the motion that we do membership $25.00 for one year or $40.00 for 2 years. Motion died for lack
of second. After discussion it was decided to let the board members discuss the matter and bring their recommendation
after their next meeting.

Show and Share:

Debbie Damitio showed 2 Christmas quilts.

Jeanmarie McLemore showed a t-shirt quilt with a western theme.
Program:

Jolene Guderjahn spoke on Glide 60 weight thread. We enjoyed the Youtube video by Helen Godden on the Quilt-a-
doodle-do pattern that we are planning for our member challenge for the 2018 Common Threads Quilt Show. At this
point we plan no larger than 24 X 36 but more information will be available after our next board meeting.

President Shirley Prouse adjourned the meeting at 12:04 PM.

Submitted by: Donna Barrager, Secretary



